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L6: Entry 6 of 8 File: USPT Mar 21, 1995

DOCUMENT- IDENTIFIER: US 53 993 53 A
TITLE: Preparations for covering undamaged and/or damaged areas of human or animal
skin

Detailed Description Text (24)

:

The preparations according to the invention for covering undamaged and/or damaged
skin can contain the carrier material containing oligomer segments In quantities of
from about 5 to almost 100%, since application in the absence of other auxiliaries,
i.e. application of the pure oligomer, is also advantageous. The quantity of the
particular active substances added will depend upon the general requirements of the
field of application. Strong disinfectants, for example germicidal, antibiotic
and/or sulfonamide -containing agents, can be very effective in very low
concentrations of from 0.1 to 1% by weight, while other disinfectants, for example
of the oxidizing or non-oxidizing type, such as hydrogen peroxide, urea perhydrate,
benzoyl peroxide, glucose oxidase, lactic acid, PVP- iodine, chlorhexidine,
quaternary ammonium compounds, undecylenic acid amides, lysozyme, oxoferine and the
like, can be used in larger quantities. Examples of skin-care and/or healing agents
are vitamin E, vitamin C, allantoin, propolis, pantothenyl alcohol, Melissa
officinalis, oxoferine and the like. In powder - form preparations, saccharin, d-
lactose and also inorganic powder components, such as Aerosil, zinc oxide and the
like, can be used as additional secretion-absorbing components. Suitable solvents
for the production of liquid preparations are, in particular, lower alcohols, for
example ethanol, isopropanol, n-propanol, propylene glycol, glycerol and the like.
The invention will be illustrated but not limited by the following examples.
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L6 : Entry 6 of 8 File: USPT Mar 21, 1995

DOCUMENT- IDENTIFIER: US 5399353 A
TITLE: Preparations for covering undamaged and/or damaged areas of human or animal
skin

Detailed Description Text (24)

:

The preparations according to the invention for covering undamaged and/or damaged
skin can contain the carrier material containing oligomer segments In quantities of
from about 5 to almost 100%, since application in the absence of other auxiliaries,
i.e. application of the pure oligomer, is also advantageous. The quantity of the
particular active substances added will depend upon the general requirements of the
field of application. Strong disinfectants, for example germicidal, antibiotic
and/or sulfonamide -containing agents, can be very effective in very low
concentrations of from 0.1 to 1% by weight, while other disinfectants, for example
of the oxidizing or non-oxidizing type, such as hydrogen peroxide, urea perhydrate,
benzoyl peroxide, glucose oxidase, lactic acid, PVP- iodine, chlorhexidine,
quaternary ammonium compounds, undecylenic acid amides, lysozyme, oxoferine and the
like, can be used in larger quantities. Examples of skin-care and/or healing agents
are vitamin E, vitamin C, allantoin, propolis, pantothenyl alcohol, Melissa
officinalis, oxoferine and the like. In powder - form preparations, saccharin, d-
lactose and also inorganic powder components, such as Aerosil, zinc oxide and the
like, can be used as additional secretion-absorbing components. Suitable solvents
for the production of liquid preparations are, in particular, lower alcohols, for
example ethanol, isopropanol, n-propanol, propylene glycol, glycerol and the like.
The invention will be illustrated but not limited by the following examples.
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